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CA Model SARB Recognition
The Board honored the members of OVSD’s School Attendance Review
Board (SARB) for being designated as one of just six model programs in
California! SARBs serve as critical safety nets for students with
persistent attendance or behavioral problems. Our District uses a
multi-tiered approach that includes early intervention, professional
development, strategic staffing, family engagement and school
connectedness. Our OVSD SARB is the gold standard in the state of
California!

Bulletin Board Presentation - Summer Education Academy
Dr. Julianne Hoefer, Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services led a team
presentation on our successful Summer Education Academy (SEA). The program was
supported by 77 teachers and served 1,381 students over 19 days, with 76 hours of
learning. The goals of the SEA were to increase student achievement through additional
instruction; provide intensive, strategic support through smaller class sizes; and support
social-emotional well being through interactions & relationship building. Check out the
beautiful bulletin board in the Board Room that depicts the great things that took place in
SEA. See the presentation here.

Construction Update
Mr. Jim Choate, Executive Director of Facilities, provided Measure R modernization updates on Vista View, Star View
and Mesa View. He also spoke about completed summer projects including 8’ perimeter fencing at Harbour View,
the reestablishment of hardscape and softscape at Park View, and HVAC improvements at the District Office. See the
presentation here.

Heating, Ventilation, Air Conditioning Update
Mr. Jim Choate, Executive Director of Facilities, spoke about the HVAC challenges the District is experiencing
including some antiquated systems, lack of standardized Emergency Management Systems (EMS), difficulty finding
and retaining qualified HVAC staff, and funding challenges. He also presented a HVAC rating index for each school.
See the presentation here.

2021-2022 Unaudited Actuals Report
Mr. Keith Farrow, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services, provided the Board with the Unaudited
Actuals Budget Update. He discussed changes from estimated actuals to unaudited actuals, the 2021-22 adopted
budget, program contributions, changes in enrollment and encroachment, and budget challenges. See the
presentation here.

Measure R Citizens’ Oversight Committee Appointments
The Measure R Citizens’ Oversight Committee (COC) had several representative openings. The Board approved the
appointment of Mr. Sal Hanna and Ms. Sally Frost to serve as Business Representatives and Ms. Crystal Mayer to
serve as an Active Parent/Guardian of Child Enrolled in OVSD Representative. The purpose of the COC is to review
expenditure reports to ensure that Measure R bond proceeds are used for the purposes set forth in Measure R. The
COC also presents a Measure R annual report to the Board in public session that includes project updates, a financial
summary, and a recap of the COC’s activities.

Next Board Meeting is September 28, 2022
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